SAINT MARY OF THE ASSUMPTION 2022 -2023 ANNUAL PARISH REPORT

PASTOR’S REPORT

The following is a statistical summary of activities in our parish for the year beginning September 1, 2022 and ending August 31, 2023. This year found us joined with five other parishes of our area in celebrating and sharing our faith in Jesus as Lord and Savior. The name of our new parish family is “The Beloved Disciples of Christ the Lord (BDCL).” Monthly meetings with representatives of each parish are exploring and developing ways of coming together as a combined faith family. My thanks to all who have contributed to these efforts and for your prayers toward continued fruitful exchanges among our parishes. The following describes how we have grown and developed together this year:

 St. Mary’s numbered some 2,206 registered families. We celebrated four weekend Masses through September, when our 4:30 pm Saturday Mass was discontinued. We continued to celebrate the 7:00 pm outdoor summertime Saturday Mass under our pavilion. Each week was well attended not only by our own parishioners, but also with the faithful from neighboring parishes joining us. We ventured outdoors in June and continued through mid-September with no rainouts. We also continued our Easter Sunday Sunrise outdoor Mass tradition at Westwood Park – it was a bit chilly! Our regular fundraising efforts took place which included our Feast Day, Mega Raffle and the now annual 12 Days of Christmas drawings.
This year we celebrated the following sacraments as a parish community:

· 39 children and 8 adults entered our parish family through the waters of Baptism
· 55 children received the sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time
· 36 parishioners shared at the Eucharistic table for the first time
· 34 young adults received the sacrament of Confirmation
· 130 parishioners received the sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick at our semi- annual special liturgies and also in home and hospital visits

· 11 couples entered the sacramental covenant of Marriage and

· 63 parishioners were called home to the Lord; they are especially remembered in our prayers.


Our educational mission continues to be strong. St. Mary’s Elementary School had an enrollment of 260 students (including our Pre-K students). Our Religious Education Program saw 200 students participating in our Kindergarten through High School programs. Our Monthly Family Formation Sessions had 109 families sharing and learning together.  In August, our Vacation Bible School enabled our children and young adults to learn about the parables and share their faith.  Ablaze, a group designed for young adults (aged in their 20’s and 30’s) enjoyed a successful “paint night” and outdoor movie night under the pavilion. Our Sunday morning gatherings after Mass under the Pavilion again found parishioners enjoying fellowship together. Our annual collections of food and gifts at Thanksgiving, Christmas and Easter assisted many throughout these seasons. 
St. Mary’s boasts an active parish community thanks to our many volunteers.  Among the many are those who assist with Mass: our Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, Altar Servers, Ushers, Musicians, Choir Members and Altar Society. Our Catechists prepare candidates for the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Marriage.  Members of our St. Vincent DePaul Society, Ladies of Charity, Junior Ladies of Charity, Pro-Life and Bereavement Committees who offer helping hands and comforting care.  
Financially we continue to keep the buildings, grounds and general facilities of the parish in good shape. Most noticeably this year was the completion of repairs to the bell tower, which developed a serious structural break. The parish annual financial review is included with this report. 

As you know, I now serve as priest-in-residence here at St. Mary’s. With Rev. Msgr. Richard W. Siepka as Moderator of the BDCL family. His leadership has enabled parish activities to move forward in a prayerful way.  My sincere thanks for your continued support throughout these many years.
Fr. Paul W. Steller
